

## STRATTON SCHOOL BOARD STRATTON VERMONT SEPTEMBER 10, 2015

The Stratton School Board held its monthly meeting on September 10, 2015 at the Stratton Town Office. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M.

**ATTENDING:** Thomas Montemagni, Chairman, Siobhan Eddy Young, Director, Lorraine M. Weeks Newell, Secretary, Jerry & Nancy Dyke, Windham residents and Martin Nadler, Vice Chairman of the Winhall school board.

MINUTES: The minutes of the August 25, 2015 meeting were read. Lorraine Newell motioned to approve with Siobhan Eddy Young seconding.

## **BILLING:**

Billing was received from the following:	
Bennington-Rutland Supervisory Union - Transportation 2015/2016	\$ 25,500.00
Long Trail School - Tuition 1st semester	7,148.50
The Mountain School At Winhall - Tuition	31,400.00
Vermont School Board Association 2015 - 2016 VSBA dues	273.25
Windham Central Supervisory Union - Quarterly assessment	4,997.00
West River Montessori School - Sept 2015 - January 31, 2016 Tuition	1,500.00

The order was reviewed, approved and signed. The total amount of the 9/10/15 order was \$70,818.75.

orine males hewell

## **NEW BUSINESS:**

Martin Nadler, Vice Chairman of the Winhall School Board, attended the meeting to discuss options and ideas regarding Act 46. Jerry & Nancy Dyke, residents of Windham, joined the discussion. The Stratton Board agreed to move forward in addressing options regarding Act 46.

As there was no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:50 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Lorraine M. Weeks-Newell

Stratton School Board Secretary